Special College Council

Contra Costa College

Special Meeting Minutes

Thursday, March 17, 2005

12:30 p.m. – AA-205

Present:

Classified:
Rose Orpilla, Teresina Steffes

Faculty:

Saul Jones

Management:
Carol Barrick, Helen Carr, Jennifer Ounjian-Auque, Mariles Magalong, McKinley Williams

Students:
Gigi Green, Ashlee Walker

Guests:
Susan Lamb, John Wade

Absent:
Barbara Allcox, John Christensen, Joyce Edwards, Judy Mays, Kevin Pratt, Leverett Smith, Ron Weston, Barbara Williams

This special meeting is in light of the last two Advocate issues highlighting police issues on campus.  Chief Dan Lawrence was present to answer any questions.  Chief Lawrence addressed the Council by stating there was an unfortunate set of circumstances that occurred with the incident featured in The Advocate last week.  He said if there was a problem with any one particular officer, he would listen to those concerns individually.  

Chief Lawrence assured the Council that the police force is trained and will be reminded to follow procedure when it comes to speaking to the press.  Their response should automatically be "no comment" and refer any inquiring person on a police matter to Lt. Paul Lee.  Lt. Lee will report any incidents to the administration.  The officers will also be reminded to try their best to make any arrests inconspicuously on campus.  It is sometimes difficult if the incident takes place in a high-traffic area on campus such as the quad.  

Chief Lawrence assured the Council that he does not tolerate racial profiling and encourages anyone with a complaint to call him as well as completing a complaint report to the Dean of Student Services.  

Mariles mentioned the Police Advisory Committee, a sub-committee of College Council, will be implemented by July 1st.  Chief Lawrence will attend as many of those meetings as he is able to during the course of the year.  The campus Lieutenant is a standing member of the committee.


Chief Lawrence said that all contacts on campus are reported on a list and that list is given to our Dean of Student Services on a regular basis.  It was suggested that the list be reviewed critically and regularly for the types of contacts made and with whom.  


Chief Lawrence encouraged anyone to contact him with any police problems.


Meeting adjourned at 1:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Melody Hanson

Senior Executive Assistant to the President

